THE FERRYHILL AND CHILTON MEDICAL PRACTICE

Patient Participation Group (PRG) Minutes 
Tuesday 1st November 2016 
Present:
Anne Jordan, Lynne Gibson, Anne Turnbull, Margaret Chappell, Marion Mitchell, Margaret Blythe, Aubrey Blythe, Anne Davies, Jennifer Wood (Practice Manager - Chair), Fiona Almond (Deputy Practice Manager - Minutes)
Apologies:
Margaret Taylor, George Jones
1. WELCOME AND INTRODCUTIONS

Jennifer Wood welcomed all to the meeting.
2. ROLE OF THE GROUP 

Patient Participation Group members must be registered at the Ferryhill & Chilton Medical Practice. 
The role is to provide constructive patient feedback, acting as a critical friend without taking up personal issues or complaints at the meeting. 

3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the 11th August 2016 were agreed as a true and accurate record.

4. MATTERS ARISIING

4.1 Hearing Aid Battery Provision
Jennifer advised that hearing aid batteries are available at Bishop Auckland General Hospital during office hours from the Outpatient Department, Sedgefield Community Hospital between 8.30am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday from the Main Reception and Spennymoor Library every 4th Tuesday of the month between 2.00pm – 5.00pm.
Several members of the Patient Participation Group thought that Bishop Auckland General Hospital was only between 9.00am – 11.00am two mornings a week, Jennifer agreed to check.

ACTION
Jennifer Wood
The DDES Wide Patient Participation Group are also taking hearing aid battery provision up as an issue and intend to suggest the Community Chemist supply the batteries.
ACTION
DDES Wide Patient Participation Group
5. PATIENT SURVEY AND FRIENDS AND FAMILY TEST RESULTS

5.1
Patient Survey

What this practice does best: 
76% of respondents with a preferred GP usually get to see or speak to that GP Local (CCG) average: 60% National average: 59% 
93% of respondents would recommend this surgery to someone new to the area Local (CCG) average: 82% National average: 78%
87% of respondents usually wait 15 minutes or less after their appointment time to be seen Local (CCG) average: 78% National average: 73% 

What this practice could improve
These are the three results for this practice that are the lowest compared to the CCG average. 
84% of respondents say the last appointment they got was convenient Local (CCG) average: 84% National average: 85% 
89% of respondents are satisfied with the surgery's opening hours Local (CCG) average: 89% National average: 87% 
94% of respondents find the receptionists at this surgery helpful Local (CCG) average: 94% National average: 92% 

273
Surveys sent out 
116
Surveys sent back 
42%
Completion rate 

5.2
Friends and Family Test
The Practice continues to take part in the Friends and Family Test and the latest analysis was generally positive, as the Friends and Family Test are anonymous we are unable to follow up any negative comments with the patients.
How likely are you to recommend our GP practice to friends and family if they need similar care or treatment?

	Extremely Likely
	Likely
	Neither Likely nor Unlikely
	Unlikely
	Extremely Unlikely
	Don't Know

	5
	1
	0
	0
	1
	0


Thinking about your response to this question, what is the main reason why you feel this way?

	The staff are very helpful.

	Very happy with service.

	Appointments are difficult to get especially if you work, often offered open blood test appointment – not possible when working.

	Very friendly and efficient staff.


6. FEEDBACK OF AGREED PRIORITIES 2015/2016

Flu Vaccination 2016/2017
The flu campaign runs from 1st September 2016 until the 31st March 2017.

Flu uptake so far:
Patients Aged 65 and over 


49%

Patients with COPD

 

76.4%

Patients with Diabetes 


66.4%

Patients with Coronary Heart Disease

70.6%

Patients with a History of Stroke/TIA

62.2%
Pneumonia Vaccination 

The pneumonia vaccination can be given at any time in the year, although most practices target pneumonia at the same time as the flu vaccination campaign.  
Pneumonia uptake so far:

Patients Aged 65 and over 
76%

Patients with COPD 

85%

Pneumovacc will be targeted during the forthcoming flu vaccination season. 

This is a one in a lifetime vaccination and patients are now invited the month after their 65th birthday, along with patients on the COPD, learning disability register, patients with more severe types of asthma, patients in care homes, and patients who have had their spleen removed (patients in this category have a pneumovacc every 5 years). 

Shingles Vaccination

The shingles vaccination programme runs from 1st September each year until the end of August. 

From 1st September 2016 the shingles vaccine is routinely available to people aged 70 and 78. Patients become eligible for the vaccine on the first day of September 2016 after they have turned 70 or 78 and remain so until the last day of August 2017.

In addition, anyone who was eligible for immunisation in the previous three years of the programme but missed out on their shingles vaccination remains eligible until their 80th birthday. This includes:

· people aged 71, 72 and 73 on 1 September 2016 

· people aged 79 on 1 September 2016  

The shingles vaccine is not available on the NHS if patients are aged 80 or over.
Shingles uptake so far:

Patients Aged 70 or 78 
76%

Meningitis ACW and Y 

The meningitis ACW and Y vaccination programme was brought in last year for 17 and 18 year olds, it is being extended in 2016/2017 to patients aged 19 to 25. 

This programme runs from 1st April each year to the end of March.

Meningitis ACW and Y uptake so far:

Patients Aged 17 and 18 years 
12%

The Redesign of Ferryhill reception area

The Patient Participation Group members asked that the Ferryhill reception is given serious consideration to improve confidentiality and customer service.

Alternative Sources of funding for a teenage clinic
The practice manager has contacted the CCG and unfortunately there is no funding available for a teenage clinic. 

7. PRACTICE ISSUES

7.1
Care Quality Commission Inspection
The Practice had a Care Quality Commission inspection on 12th September 2016 and are currently awaiting the report where a rating of either Excellent, Good or Requires Improvement will given.

7.2
Close of Urgent Care in Hours

From 1st April 2017 Bishop Auckland Urgent Care will close from 8.00am to 8.00pm Monday to Friday and care will be available via 111 and a Hub arrangement (Sedgefield, Spennymoor and Newton Aycliffe) from 6.00pm – 8.00pm Monday to Friday and 8.00am – 1.00pm Saturday and Sunday and Bank Holidays.
8. PATIENT GROUP ISSUES

8.1 Appointments System
It was clarified that there are no prebooked appointments with a GP on a Monday apart from the Extended Hours from 6.00pm – 7.30pm.  All GP appointments on a Monday become available at 8.15am and 12.00noon each Monday.

Several members raised the fact that Receptionists ask them to provide an a short explanation of the problem when booking an appointment and felt that this was intrusive, Jennifer explained that the GP’s have asked the Receptionist to ask for this information as it helps to sign post patients to the correct clinician ie a GP or a Nurse Practitioner (who can see a lot of what a GP sees and can also prescribe and refer if necessary), some members commented that the Nurse Practitioner does not appreciate that the older patients can get embarrassed easily and also play symptoms down.  Jennifer also advised that a patient can say “private/personal” if necessary.

Comments were made over the time it takes to get through to the Practice on the telephone, Jennifer explained we have 5 lines into the Practice at Ferryhill and 1 line at Chilton with several Receptionists answering the telephones all day.

8.2 Paracetamol

Anne Turnbull raised the issue with regard to the costs of prescribing Paracetamol, 1.78M last year to the NHS in County Durham.  GPs are dispensing paracetamol that costs the NHS twice as much as the price of the same drug in supermarkets.  Patients are encouraged to buy their own at Chemists where 36 tablets can be bought as opposed to 16 at supermarkets etc.
8.3 Chilton Health Centre

Several members felt that the lack of a noticeboard at Chilton was detrimental to patient care as they were not notified of changes such as the monthly ear syringe clinic and the arrival of the flu vaccinations, it was agreed to suggest a free standing display board is purchased for this purpose.

ACTION
Jennifer Wood
Several members felt that one dropped kerb for disabled access was not enough at Chilton Health Centre and Marion Mitchell agreed to contact Christine Potts to take this to Durham County Council and Jennifer agreed that is a letter of support from the GP’s was needed to let her know.

Several members felt that there needed to be more yellow lines on the road at Chilton Health Centre and Anne Turnbull advised that the residents are being sent a survey by Durham County Council.
9. ISSUES FROM DDES PATIENT PARTICIAPTION GROUP
9.1 Childhood Obesity

Anne Turnbull advised that she had attended an interesting talk on Childhood Obesity on 5th October 2016.
9.2 Commissioning Intentions Event

Several members advised that they intended to attend the Commissioning Intentions Event on Friday 4th November 2016.
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS/ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

10.1
Date of Next Meeting

Wednesday 1st February 2017, 6.00pm – Ferryhill
Thursday 4th May 2017, 6.00pm – Ferryhill

Tuesday 1st August 2017, 6.00pm – Ferryhill

Wednesday 1st November 2017, 6.00pm – Ferryhill

